## POLICE AND CAMPUS SAFETY ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES April 11, 2022

Committee Members  X = In attendance					
Х	Chief Mike Williams	Х	Sergeant Brian Owen	Х	Koji Uesugi
Х	Kristina Allende	Х	Melissa Cunningham		Marlene Espina
	Malia Flood	Х	Brigitte Hebert		Patricia Montoya
	Lesley Johnson		Valerie Menna	Χ	Aubrey Kellum
Х	Scott Neighbor	Х	Michelle Shear		
Х	Sayeed Wadud	Х	Stephanie Bolechowski		

## 1. Discuss Staff parking issues

- Faculty/Staff requested additional parking spots above building 26.
   Thirty-one spaces have been added to Lot H.
- b. Committee members feel there are plenty of parking spots available; however, some faculty teach at more than one college and may not have enough time to park at a distance and walk.
- c. Another member has not seen the issue of not having enough parking for Faculty/Staff.
- d. One member added that some of our Faculty/Staff might have health issues that prevent them from walking a distance.

## 2. Discussion of Force Option Simulator Exercise

- a. Chief Williams asked the committee if they would be interested in going through a simulator to experience situations police officers experience.
- b. Committee members expressed their interest in participating in the simulator exercise.

## POST Certification

The Law Enforcement recertification course is 144 hours. Sergeant Miller is currently attending the course. Sergeant Owen will attend the class in May.

Once the recertification process is complete, POST will review all documents to confirm the certifications have been completed.

The next meeting is May 9, 2022.